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5. Mike Mansfield Fellowship Program

　　　The Department of State in the US has conducted the Mike Mansfield Fellowship Program on the basis of 

the Mike Mansfield Fellowship Act (enacted in Apr. 1994), in order to foster U.S. federal government officials who 

have a deep understanding of Japan. Fellows are widely selected from federal government organizations and they 

are sent to Japan. After undertaking a homestay in Ishikawa prefecture for about two months, they participate in 

training programs for about 10 months while being involved in daily duties at each ministry, Diet members’ 

offices, private enterprises, and so forth.

　　　In cooperation with the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, the NPA makes arrangements for the acceptance of 

fellows into each ministry, plans and implements common programs such as orientation, survey tours, and 

participating in Administrative Training conducted by NIPA.

　　　In FY2017, 10 fellows were accepted for the 22st program in Japan for 10 months, starting in Sep.

6. Research Groups from Abroad

　　　To understand personnel management and human resource development in the Japanese public service, in 

FY2017, a total of 236 foreign government officials visited the NPA.

Chapter 9. Promotion of IT for Personnel Management Duties
　　　The personnel and remuneration duties information system (Personnel and Remuneration System) is a 

standard system which integrates various functions for national public employees such as personnel management, 

remuneration management, mutual aid management, notifications and applications by employees. The NPA is 

responsible for construction and operation of this system. As of the end of FY2017, all the employees of 28 

ministries/agencies (approximately 273,000 full-time employees) are subject to the application of this system.

Chapter 10. NPA President’s Award
　　　The NPA President’s Award was established in 1988 on the 40th anniversary of the NPA, for the purpose of 

rewarding employees or occupational groups that have exercised diligence in duties with awareness as servants of 

the whole community, and made an outstanding contribution to the enhancement of the public understanding and 

trust of public service and public employees.

　　　The NPA President organizes the selection committee (In FY2017, the Chair: Kazuo Tsukuda, Senior 

Executive Advisor of Mitsubishi Heavy Industries, Ltd. with six members) to examine and select employees or 

occupational groups recommended by the ministries and Agencies Engaged in Administrative Execution. The 

awardees are decided by the President of the NPA based on the result of impartial examination and selection.

　　　The 30th NPA President’s Award in FY2017 was presented to one employee and four groups. The award 

ceremony was held in Tokyo on Feb. 7, 2018, and following the ceremony, the awardees and the representatives of 

the awardee groups had an audience with their Majesties the Emperor and Empress at the Imperial Palace.

　　　A total of 63 individuals and 90 occupational groups have received the NPA President’s Award from 

FY1988, when this award started, to FY2017.
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